
 

 

 

 

 

 

November 10, 2022 

UPDATE:  APPREHENDED BY USMS S.E. REGIONAL 

FUGITIVE TASK FORCE/GEORGIA 

Kenosha Police Department and the United States Marshals have had an 

extremely successful partnership for many years.  That partnership has proven 

beneficial to public safety, yet again.  29- year-old, Kendal T. Readus was captured 

just outside of Atlanta, Georgia, today, by the South East Regional United States 

Marshals Service Fugitive Task Force.   Readus will be extradited back to Kenosha 

to face a court for the crimes he is alleged to have committed. 

Kenosha Police will continue to work with our law enforcement partners at the 

local, State and Federal levels to ensure that public safety is priority number one, 

both here and beyond our jurisdiction.  

Thank you to the United States Marshals Fugitive Task Force! 
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Update: October 24, 2022 –            WANTED FOR HOMICIDE 

29-YEAR-OLD Kendal T. Readus. 

If you know where Readus is call 911.  Do not approach 

Readus or attempt to apprehend him yourself.  Readus is 

considered armed and dangerous.  Callers wishing to be 

anonymous can call Crime Stoppers 262-656-7333 or you 

can call KPD Detectives at 262-605-5203.  Readus may 

have longer hair now and has a large tattoo on his neck. 

 

September 28, 2022 

Today, the Kenosha Police Department confirms that Houston R. Oliver, a 33-year-old resident 

of Kenosha and James J. Alexander-Hood, a 35-year-old resident of Racine, were killed in the 

shooting at Las Margaritas, on September 18, 2022.  Two additional gunshot victims, who will 

remain unidentified, had serious but non-life-threatening injuries.  They have since been 

released from area hospitals.  

This investigation remains very active and no suspects are in custody at this time.  If you have 

information, we urge you to cooperate and speak with our investigators.  You can call the KPD 

Detective Bureau at 262-605-5203 or call Crime Stoppers at 262-656-7333.  There is no further 

information at this time. 
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